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Queen Elizabeth II Commemora�on

The picture on the left shows the
commemoration display and
condolences book for Queen
Elizabeth II at All Saints church.

From Sue Atkinson:

Two willows were planted in October:
one notes the death of Queen Elizabeth
and the other notes the ascension of
Prince Charles to King Charles III.

They are both planted in the paddock
that runs parallel with the footpath
alongside Paper Mill House.

We look forward to seeing them grow
and create a li�le bit of history for the
village in years to come.

The one nearest the blue shed is King
Charles and the one in the paddock with
a li�le bit more room around it is Queen
Elizabeth.
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Every day the planet burns a little more
We only have a short while
So quick, let me tell you

We're too far gone to turn this around
I can’t believe

We have it in us to put this world right
It is all too late, too late
How can you say

But do not give up hope
Every day the planet burns a little more

And hot air rises
While governments pump out empty promises

We are powerless
Don’t be so foolish to imagine that
Together we have a voice

Big enough to change the world
The decisions we make each day are

Unimportant
The food we eat, the things we buy, how we get around

How naive to think
The destruction of centuries could be undone

In a few decades
If we could just find reverse

(now read this poem from bottom to top)
Brian Bilstonhttps://brianbilston.com/

MESSAGE FROM THE EDITORS:
Welcome to this edition of the Village Link
where we acknowledge the sad passing
of our Queen Elizabeth II, which seems to
have come so soon on the heals of our
previous editions when our community
celebrated her wonderful achievement of
70 Years as our Queen. She set an
unmatched standard of public service that
is a shining example for us all. We look
forward to the eventual coronation of King
Charles III and the community’s
celebrations - see the call from the Parish
Council for ideas of how we mark that
event.

The Editors would like to offer apologies

for the delayed arrival of the Village Link
for this edition. Despite the excellent
support of Parish Cllr Richard Ellis, we
have been struggling to meet all our day-
job deadlines, which has had an impact
on the finalisation of this edition. We
hope to return to normal for the next
edition.

Meanwhile, we have a Pumpkin Trail,
organised by the WI, and the annual
Bonfire and Fireworks Event, organised
by the Sports and Social Club, to look
forward to. We hope these event will be
well supported as in previous years.

Best wishes

Elizabeth and Bill



Call Alla on: 07878786952
1 Orchard View, Church Street North Cave

in partnership with the award-winning
TympaHealth system

A Beauty Lounge
is now offering

NEW
Ear & Hearing Health check-ups
& Ear wax removal using

Microsuction

www.villagelink.info editor@villagelink.info4

+ Reflexology + Reiki + Hopi Ear Candling +Indian Head Massage
Mobile or Clinic in: The Old Estate Office, Fox Farm Complex
Drewton Estate, Drewton, South Cave HU15 2AG
www.walkingonairtherapies.co.uk
Email: claire@walkingonairtherapies.co.uk
Tel: 07789 595496

Opening hours:
March – September 10 �ll 4 every day
October – February 10 �ll 4 Mon-Fri

Low Mill Lane, North Cave.
01430 421543

www.miresbeck.co.uk

Open for the sale of
superb quality
perennials, herbs and
Yorkshire provenance
wildflowers.

Here for all your Ear and
Hearing Health

If you are having problems with your ear or
hearing health then you may have discovered that
your doctor no longer readily offers treatment
such as irriga�on/syringing, and you will be faced
with a very long wait for ear wax removal on the
NHS.
Blocked ears can be extremely unpleasant and in
some cases leave you feeling quite isolated.
The advanced procedure for ear wax removal is by
Microsuc�on. So, What is microsuc�on? It is a
more effec�ve treatment than ear syringing. The
microsuc�on prac��oner will gently examine your
ear canal using a special microscope. Then a Tiny
Vacuum device is used to clear the blockage. The
whole procedure is quick, gentle and effec�ve.
The good news is that there is a fully qualified
microsuc�on prac��oner right here in North
Cave, at A Beauty Lounge based in Curlaway on
Church Street, so you won’t have the added
problem of ge�ng to the nearest city or town to
access treatment.
This treatment can help your ear and hearing
concerns. For more informa�on or book an
appointment call Alla - Mobile Number:
07878786952

Curlaway
Unisex Hair & Beauty Salon
1 Orchard View, Church Street

North Cave

01430 423712
Incorpora�ng

Beauty and Feet Therapist - Alla
"A Beauty Lounge"

https://www.walkingonairtherapies.co.uk
mailto:claire@walkingonairtherapies.co.uk
https://www.miresbeck.co.uk
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www.WestWoldsSlowTheFlow.org.uk

info@westwoldsslowtheflow.org.uk

One of the great things about working on
WWSTF is that there is so much to learn; and
working with experts from various agencies
and organisations, there are many people to
learn from.
I have often said that WWSTF is all about the
chalk streams in our little catchment, which
runs from Newbald, through Hotham, North
Cave, South Cave and Ellerker.
But on a tour of the catchment with a couple of
colleagues from the Environment Agency a
few weeks ago, I learned that it is not quite so
simple. The streams that emerge as springs
from the chalk are obviously chalk streams -
examples include Ings Beck in Newbald (which
becomes Hotham and then North Cave Beck),
Drewton Beck which runs into North Cave,
South Cave Beck and Ellerker Beck. But not
all becks and watercourses in our area arise
from chalk springs.
When we went to look at Ferry Beck, at the
back of West End, South Cave, it was
completely dry, unlike all the other becks we
had seen during the day, which had been
running strongly, despite the prolonged
drought. I was surprised, but my EA colleague
pointed out that it is not a chalk stream: it
drains the land from around South Cave golf
course and south of Everthorpe and, although
it has caused flooding in the past, equally it
can dry out when there is no rain.
The same is true of Littlemoor Drain. When
we took North Cave School pupils to see it in
the spring, across the road from their school
gates, they were excited to see the water
skaters on its surface. Two weeks ago it was
dry.
Similarly, the chalk stream that runs down
Little Wold Lane, to join South Cave beck, is
'winterbourne' - which means that although it
can run steadily and well during the winter, it
does dry out in the summer, if the water table
drops below the base of the stream.
So, although all of these short-lived becks and

drains have a value for wildlife, as well as their
drainage function, it is limited by the fact that
no species which need water all year round
are going to survive in them.
Which brings us back to chalk streams.
Because they are fed by water from the chalk
aquifer, they are very much more constant
than 'ordinary' streams. They start off clear
and clean, because they are filtered by the
chalk. Their rate of flow, mineral content and
temperature of the water is much steadier
throughout the year than that of other
watercourses. These properties make them
rich in insect, fish and plant life, provided they
are not polluted and they do not suffer too
much from water abstraction or land drainage.
No wonder then, that they are regarded as the
UK's "unique contribution to global ecology".
Our East Yorkshire chalk streams are some of
the best in the UK. The becks that run so
constantly through our villages are vitally
important habitats. Whilst we try to plan and
protect ourselves from the worst effects of
flooding, we should also be very aware of their
beauty, importance and fragility, and realise
how lucky we are to have a ‘unique
contribution to global ecology’ running right
through our villages.
The other great experts on the becks are, of
course, those people who live and work
around them. You know about their wildlife,
when they are healthy and when they are not,
how they flow, and when they are a problem.
We would love you to share what you have
seen and what you know, so do get in touch -
contacts above.

Chalk streams

Chalk spring flowing into Ings Beck, Newbald

https://www.WestWoldsSlowTheFlow.org.uk
mailto:info@westwoldsslowtheflow.org.uk
mailto:info@westwoldsslowtheflow.org.uk
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We’re really pleased to welcome our
new starters at Preschool!
Throughout the autumn term we have plenty of
ac�vi�es planned around harvest, the weather and
road safety!

Keep a look out for our Christmas hamper raffle,
which will be held towards the end of the year -
�ckets are £1 each. Please do get in touch if you
would like to donate a prize; we really appreciate
the support we get from the local community.

We’re taking bookings for all age groups star�ng in
January, so please get in touch to book a place for
your child. We are open 8am - 5pm (term �me
only) and we take children from 20 months.

The story of Originality Bespoke Tailoring starts
3,000 miles away.
Saeed Rajab was born and raised in Syria, where
he studied the art of tailoring under a master
cra�sman.
Through hard work, an enterprising spirit and
many thousand reels of thread, the first Originality
was born – Saeed opened a garment factory in
2001. Despite having a directorial role, he never
lost sight of the importance of handcra�ed quality,
making �me to ensure each item was subject to
rigorous quality tes�ng before being passed to the
customer.

Whilst managing a thriving business, Saeed also
married his wife Basima and had begun raising a
family of three beau�ful children: Khaled, Rama
and Taym. Things were going very well.
Then, in 2011, disaster struck. Civil unrest began in
the region and quickly escalated, making living
condi�ons unsafe across the country. Eventually
the family made the difficult decision to leave, and
arrived in the UK in 2017.
Since then, the family has worked hard to build a

new life in a strange place. The children are
thriving in school, and happily another son,
Moutasam, has joined the family. Saeed and
Basima have learnt English and Saeed has worked
as a tailor with Cock of the Walk, a pres�gious Hull
based company with a presence on London’s Savile
Row.
But now the family are se�led, the �me has come
for Saeed to return to his own enterprising
journey, and for Originality to be reborn. Now in a
studio in the village of Brough, on the edge of the
picturesque Yorkshire Wolds, Saeed will again
produce by hand the finest quality bespoke Islamic
design and tailoring. In addi�on, Originality will
offer services to local
customers, offering
design, tailoring and
altera�ons to a wider
market.
Originality:
handcra�ed Islamic
and Western wear, as
unique as you are.

Originality Bespoke Tailoring

est. 2001

OR
IGINALITY

B
ESPO KE T A IL O
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SCHOOL LINK

For more information about our school please visit
www.northcave-school.co.uk

01430 422551
@NorthCavePS

All members of our school express our deepest
sympathies for the passing of Her Majesty Queen

Elizabeth II. Her dedication to the UK, other realms and
territories is unparalleled and she was an inspiration and

example to so many; we thank her for her service.

Back to School

It is lovely to welcome our new families to our school and
see our new starters settle so well in to school life.

Some of our EYFS children have shared their thoughts of
school...

� I l ike playing in the sand.

� I ’ve pain ted animals. I t was fun and
they had lots of colour on them.

� I like riding on the scooters.

� I went on a bear hunt in the after
school club.

� I l ike being a pol iceman and
directing the traffic!

� I play games in the house outside
and make some tea for my friends �

� I ’ve played in the water an d the
sand .

� I ’ve been singing and colouring.
Miss McDonald thin ks I ’m an artist!

� I l ike playing on the orange balance
bike.

� I l ike pushing the blue pram.

Reading for Pleasure

We were so excited with the launch
of our new library. Each of our
classes visit the library each week,
spending �me enjoying the
wonderful selec�on of books we have
to share. Our children will shortly be
invited to a class lunchtime book club
to help develop their reading for
pleasure and interest in books.
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North Cave Bell Ringing Summer Review
On the first of June we officially launched the East
Riding School of Bell Ringing, this new venture
now runs the already well-established East Riding
Ringing Centre and ART Training Hub at North Cave
but we now have the newly formed Bubwith
Ringing Centre within the school. The bells and
Bubwith have been totally refurbished this year
with a new bell being added to making them into a
ringing of six in what is very much a brand-new
installa�on At the North Cave Centre we have
found that most of our full day workshops were
being over subscribed so we were actually having
to turn some people away, which is not what we
are all about, so the new Centre provides with
extra training capacity along with a larger capture
area. Both Centres are equally equipped with
classrooms, computerised ringing simulators,
projectors, kitchens, and toilet facili�es. It was very
pleasing to have Simon Linford the President of the
Central Council of Church Bell Ringers (CCCBR)
men�on our efforts within one of his Blogs,
Simon’s Blogs get posted to every corner of the
world, so this provided us a nice bit of free
exposure.

For the Pla�num Jubilee we rang a quarter peal for
HM Queen Elizabeth II prior to the morning Songs
of Praise service at All Saints, following the service
we rang again prior to the start of the village
Jubilee celebra�ons.

Also in early June, Jill Marwood held a bingo night
in aide of the North Cave Bell Ringers at the Village
Hall, a few of the ringers a�ended the event and
had a very enjoyable evening. It must be said that
Jill and her team run a very slick and well
organised fund-raising evening and we were
overwhelmed to be presented with £750 a few
days later. Jill and team, along with everyone who
a�ended, thank you all very much.

We shall be compe�ng in the Yorkshire Associa�on
annual Striking Compe��on very soon up in
Cleveland, this is when ringing bands from other
churches throughout Yorkshire all gather and ring
about a ten-minute test piece. Each test piece is
then independently judged outside as it is being
rung, the judges have no idea the order of the
bands. The judges then announce who in their
opinion rang with the least number of faults. Wish
us luck as we could be up against the likes of York
Minster, Ripon Cathedral and Leeds minster etc…

Our Tuesday prac�ce nights con�nue to be very
well a�ended, averaging at least 15 ringers within
the chamber each week. The progress being made
by all has been very pleasing indeed, along with
the high standard of ringing that is consistently
being achieved by our Sunday Service and wedding
bands.

There is a Beverley & District Quarter Peal award
that is presented annually to the church that rings

the highest number of quarter peals (QP’s) within
a year, and award that Escrick has claimed for the
past eleven years, we now find ourselves in a bit of
a head-to-head with Escrick, with the totals, as I
write standing at, North Cave 26, Escrick 25!!

At last, we are back ringing on a best set of bell
ropes, we have been ringing on our spare set for a
while as we had to send our number one set down
to Mendip Ropes in Somerset for refurbishment.
This set is not very old but with the amount of
ringing and training we do at All Saints they do not
have the same life span as other towers. Our aim is
to invest in a complete new set of ropes thus
providing us with a very good number set as well
as our original spare ones.

To mark the passing of HM Queen Elizabeth II, on
Friday 9th September at noon, we rang half
muffled, this was a na�onal ringing event which
formed part of Opera�on London Bridge and over
the weekend of 10/11th September we then rang
with the bells full open to mark the Proclama�on
of the Accession of King Charles III at St James
Palace. On Thursday 15th September we rang a
half-muffled quarter in memory of HM Queen
Elizabeth II

Looking forwards, in November the North Cave
ringers will be making their second ringing trip
overseas when we visit the Anglican church of St
George at Vernet-les-Bains located up in the
Pyrenees. These are a new ring of ten bells and the
only ring of bells in France that can be rung in the
style of English full circle change ringing. While
over there, our programme is to have some
general ringing, a Quarter Peal and then join the
local band at their prac�ce along with a service
ringing on the Sunday. We are so blessed to have
healthy numbers at North Cave, in fact, the �mings
have worked out so that North Cave ringers will be
ringing at the same �me for two different Sunday
Services in two different countries.
To finish I would like to thank the following, the
Revd Barry Worsdale and the Church Wardens for
their con�nued support, for the very kind
comments we received on the Community
Facebook page, the support from our friends in the
White Hart, Mike Morton for looking a�er our
Stays and the Village Link.

The crest for our new school: the
zigzag lines in the middle are

called a method and these are
what we need to learn to ring.

This par�cular one is called
Hardwick Double - composed
especially for Geoff Hardwick

our Ringing Master and Tower
Captain for 55 years, so we

thought was very appropriate to
have on our new crest.
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All Saints Church North Cave: 11.00am each Sunday
St. John's Cliffe: 9.15am on the 1st and 3rd Sundays

St. Oswald, Hotham: 9.00am on the 2nd and 4th Sundays
Revd. Barry Worsdale - Tel: 01430 470716

email: bworsdale@hotmail.co.uk

REGULAR CHURCH SERVICES

The Parish of All Saints North Cave: with
St. John’s North Cliffe and St. Oswald Hotham

2nd October St. John’s North Cliffe 9.15am Harvest Fes�val
8th October All Saints North Cave 7.00pm Bring and Share Harvest Fes�val. There is also a special guest
speaker. Remy Toko is a consultant paediatrician at Hull Royal Infirmary. He has an amazing story to tell
about escaping the uprising in the Belgian Congo.
13th November All Saints Church North Cave. 10.45am Service of Remembrance.
17th December Live Na�vity. Star�ng from All Saints Church North Cave, at 6pm. Mary and Joseph and
followers leave church and travel to The White Hart. There Jesus is born and meets with the shepherds.
We then go on to the green and join up with the Wise Men. Then the whole party con�nues back to
church for refreshments. We sing carols all the way around. All welcome to join in at any point.
18th December St. John’s Church North Cliffe 6pm. Carols by Candlelight
24th December All Saints Church North Cave 4pm. Chris�ngle Service.
24th December All Saints Church North Cave 10pm Bethlehem Midnight Communion.
25th December All Saints Church North Cave 11am Christmas Day Service

UPCOMING EVENTS

Situated on the beau�ful East Coast at Filey
Well equipped self catering co�age

Sleeps 4 people (one double & one twin room)
Lounge/Dining Room, Kitchen, Bathroom/Shower,

two toilets, Pa�o
Bedding, Towels, Toiletries, all u�li�es & free

superfast WiFi included
Complimentary Indoor Swimming pool, Sauna &
Fitness Centre, Free Parking, 24 hour security &

10% Restaurant/Pub discount
Other facili�es include Cafe, Restaurant, Shop,
Chemist, Archery, Table Tennis & Children’s

Ac�vi�es
10 min walk to one of the ‘Best Beaches in the

United Kingdom’
Bookings taken for weekends/weeks/mid week/

flexible dates
Spring - Summer - Autumn - Winter

Belgrave Co�age - for photos
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NIGEL CUNDILL
DOMESTIC APPLIANCE REPAIRS

Prompt, Friendly Local
Service & Advice

30+ years Experience
Washers, Dryers,

Cookers
Dyson Servicing, etc.

Call Nigel
07962 467111 - ncrs@live.com

Camera Surveys available - Member of NACS
Chimney Sweep from £40

17 Springfield
Avenue, Brough

84 Westgate
North Cave
HU15 2NJ

Westgate
North Cave
HU15

Home cooked meats and cakes - All Day Breakfasts
Telephone orders welcome call: 07415094005

Well behaved dogs on leads welcome.
Wheelchair accessible - Indoor and Garden Sea�ng

High chair available - Card or Cash Payments
Open: Monday to Friday 8.30 am un�l 3.30 pm
Saturdays 9am un�l 2pm : Sundays closed

Print / Workwear / Office Interiors

Hull: 01482 878737
Leeds: 01977 681068

Sales@d3office.co.uk
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North Cave Parish Council News
Greetings from North Cave Paris Council. We
have been deeply saddened by the death of
HM Queen Elizabeth II and send our sincere
condolences to her family. It is especially
unfortunate after we have celebrated her
Platinum Jubilee earlier this year.
We expect the new King, Charles III, will be
crowned in several months time - although no
official date for this event has been provided
yet. However, if you have any ideas as to how
we can celebrate or commemorate this
occasion, please send them to the Parish
Council Clerk.
Road Repairs
EYRC have recently finished patching Station
Road and Sands Lane. The current plan is to
resurface Station Road in 2025.
Additionally, National Highways are planning to
resurface and upgrade the drainage on the
A63 between North and South Cave towards
the end of 2022 and the beginning of 2023.
Please see the National Highways website for
further information.
Traffic Calming
EYRC have proposed traffic calming measures
for Blanshards Lane and lower Church Street.
They had planned to hold a meeting in the
Village Hall to discuss their plans and answer
any concerns residents might have had.
Unfortunately, they didn’t inform residents and
consequently they have rescheduled the
meeting. We have not yet been informed
when this new meeting will now take place.
Flower Baskets
The flower baskets have been great this year
and we’ve been really pleased with them. We
hope you have been as well. They will be

taken down for this year by the contractor
during the second week of October.

Contact
If you have any comments to bring to our
notice, please contact our Parish Council
Clerk:

MRS WARD
– NORTH CAVE PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk & Proper Officer of the Council (RFO)
Tel: 01430 423668

Email: clerknorthcavepc@hotmail.co.uk
Hours: Tues / Wed 09:00-14:30 & Thurs 09:00-
14:00 (Out of hours please email/leave a

voicemail)
Please note the Clerk does try to maintain the
hours stated above although her hours are
flexible. If she’s not available during the hours
stated, she does have an answer machine
service, and will contact you at her earliest
convenience.
Our next meeting is planned for 18th October
at 7pm in the Village Hall - we generally plan
to meet on the third Tuesday of the month.
The minutes and agendas of each meeting will
continue to be displayed in the notice board on
the land adjacent to the Methodist Chapel on
Westgate and also on the website:

www.northcave-pc.gov.uk
Please note that the minutes of a meeting
must be approved by the Parish Council
before they are published so there will be
some delay before they are made public.

Flood Warden
Our new Flood Warden is Mr
Stephen Thackeray. A big thank
you to Steve for taking on this
role.
He lives at 1 Blanchards Lane and
can be contacted on

07967 165337

The Parish Council has taken over the
upkeep and maintenance of the
Defibrillator, which is sited on the front of
the Village Hall.

If you are unfortunate enough to need to
use the machine: ring 999 and wait for
instructions. Keep doing CPR whilst you
wait for the defib or the ambulance to
arrive.

After use, please inform the clerk on 01430
423668, so that the pads can be replaced.

https://nationalhighways.co.uk/our-roads/yorkshire-and-north-east/a63-improvements/
mailto:clerknorthcavepc@hotmail.co.uk
https://www.northcave-pc.gov.uk
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The WI didn't meet
during August because

so many of our members are busy doing
other things during the summer.
On 1st September we restarted our mee�ngs
by invi�ng Lynne from Coffee, Cake, Create
(h�ps://www.coffeecakecreatepo�ery.com)
in Market Weighton to do some po�ery
pain�ng with us. Members and visitors alike
had a lovely evening and the pots turned out
really well. In fact, we had such a good �me
we have booked to have another go at the
end of 2023.

The wonderful ladies who run the
Monday cafe kept it open for most
of the summer and it will be open
every Monday from now un�l it
closes for Christmas on December
12th. Please do pop in for a drink
and a chat and some delicious
sandwiches and cakes. The cafe is
held in the Village Hall every
Monday from 11:30 - 2:00 and you
are all more than welcome.

We have already received our first
entry for the Halloween trail,
which is fantas�c! Halloween in
North Cave is always lots of fun
and we'd like to thank everyone
who decorates their homes so well
for us all to enjoy. The WI will
produce a map showing all of the
houses that will be decorated on 31st
October. If you would like to be included on
the trail map, please fill in the form in The
Village Link and return it to Louise at 34
Church Street. Alterna�vely, please email
your details to
northcavewi@eastyorkshirewi.org.uk.

By the �me you receive this magazine we will
have held our first 'Sew For Christmas' Cra�
night. These evenings are open to everyone
(you don't have to be a member of the WI)
and you don't have to a�end them all. There
will be a something new each �me. The next
one will be on Tuesday 25th October at 6:30
and then there will be another one on
Tuesday 22nd November. Both will be held in
the Village Hall. If you fancy having a go at
crea�ng something for Christmas, materials,
tui�on and a cup of tea will be provided for
£5.00.

For more informa�on phone Michelle on
07870661259.

If you would like any further informa�on
about the WI in North Cave, please email
northcavewi@eastyorkshirewi.org.uk

North Cave WI News

https://www.coffeecakecreatepottery.com
mailto:northcavewi@eastyorkshirewi.org.uk
mailto:northcavewi@eastyorkshirewi.org.uk
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If you would like to decorate your home for Halloween and be
included on the map, please complete and return this form to:

Louise Fearn, 34 Church Street, North Cave

or email northcavewi@eastyorkshirewi.org.uk

by: Wednesday 19th October

Maps will be provided so that you can visit them all.

Name

Address

E mail

Phone Number

The WI Halloween Trail
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North Cave Sports and Social Club
The Club and Bar is open as follows:

Saturday from 2pm and Sunday from 8pm for Bingo
New members welcome: £5/year
FORTHCOMING EVENTS

BONFIRE AND FIREWORKS EVENING - 5th

NOVEMBER 2022
Fire to be lit at 6.30pm - Fireworks from 7pm

BBQ - Toffee Apples and Refreshments from the Bar
Entrance Fees: Adults £2, Children £1

Cash on the evening please

COMEDY NIGHT
SATURDAY 26th NOVEMBER

Start 7pm
Tickets £10 or £18 with Fish and Chip supper

Contact: John Oxley 07932 738653
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Bennys Co�age
21A Nordham

North Cave HU15 2LT
Co�ages.com

2 Bedroom - one double bedroom and
one single - semi-detached property
sleeping 3 people. Great base for
exploring the East coast and
surrounding countryside.
Flexible arrival days, bookings taken

for one night, weekend, midweek stays or longer. Free WiFi.
Contact: Simon 0787336348 or Sheryl 07848951730

simsam777@�scali.co.uk
shez61164@yahoo.co.uk

Humberside Police
Non emergencies use 101

Your neighbourhood Policing Team are available
to offer advice on crime prevention and to listen
and gather information on problems that you may
be having in your area. If residents are unable to
ring we are also able to visit your home for help

and advice.
Please note that the Police can now issue dog-

fouling tickets.
Many Thanks, Howden Policing Team

North Cave in Bloom
As the seasons change, so our na�on has changed
due to the very sad death of our dear Queen
Elizabeth II, to whom we owe so much for serving
us for 70 years. We welcome our new King Charles
III, and wish him and his family the very best for
the future.

North Cave in Bloom members will be removing
the summer bedding and plan�ng many spring
flowering bulbs including crocus, tulips, miniature
and standard daffodils and white anemone. We
will also add wallflowers as these seem quite hardy
and long las�ng.

Our new wooden planter, kindly constructed by
one of our members, John North, and sponsored
by Adams and Green Ltd, formerly Brocklesby’s, is
now in place in Nordham near to the entrance to
the park. John and Jackie have also been very busy
clearing, raking and sowing grass seed at the sides
of the War Memorial steps and behind the
wooden seats, hopefully this will soon green over
so improving the look of the area.
Since our last ar�cle, we have had further
dona�ons from local residents along with
seedlings, young plants and seeds for which we are
very grateful. We will be spending some of the
funds donated by local businesses and residents
earlier this year on a lightweight strimmer as soon
as a suitable one is in stock.

We have replaced some of the homemade signs
along the grass verges in Nordham with smaller,
manufactured, white ones so hopefully these will
last longer and con�nue to keep people from

parking their vehicles there. We s�ll need more
signs so have asked North Cave Parish Council to
fund these, we will know the outcome of our
request following the next PC mee�ng

We have had such a brilliant summer, but due to
the heatwave and lack of rain, it has been hard
work watering and maintaining the flower beds
and we are very grateful to our local residents who
take care of them for us. We need to have a
rethink as to suitable plants for the stone planter
on Sta�on Road as it gets full sun and so dries out
very quickly .We do need someone else to water
the wooden planter on Eas�ield, near the bus
shelter, so please get in touch if you are able to
help in any way. If you have any comments, ideas,
advise or would like to join our group to help us
with planning or plan�ng please ring Steve 01430
422709

mailto:simsam777@tiscali.co.uk
mailto:shez61164@yahoo.co.uk
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Countryside Concerns
This year our countryside has had many
challenges to face, star�ng with a dry winter,
spring and summer it was li�le wonder that
our trees experienced a ‘false autumn’ and
started to shed their leaves in order to
conserve water. When the September rain
did arrive there was a no�ceable change in
their appearance as leaves looked glossier
and berries plumped up. But despite all the
dry weather not everything suffered and
many fruits bore abundant crops with
brambles, sloes, plums and damsons keeping
many ladies busy making jams, jellies and gins
in every flavour imaginable and all to be
readily sampled around the end of the year.

In early summer our garden birds seemed
hungrier than ever and even their fledglings
put aside the fear of humans in order to take
advantage of the extra food. I even saw a
young blackbird begging a starling to feed it
and surprise, surprise the starling obliged!
Sadly the two hedgehogs that visited last year
haven't put in an appearance as yet, but a
friend in Newport s�ll has two that call every
night around dusk to clean out the cat dishes
and hoover up the cat biscuits. Another
friend in Walkington has two and some�mes
three that come round every night for the cat
biscuits sprinkled on the lawn. It's good to
know that more and more people are doing
their best to save our entertaining hogs.

It would be nice to report some good news
about our Swi�s but this year they have
suffered badly through householders
replacing their wooden fascia boards with
plas�c boards which has stopped the swi�s
ge�ng into their nest site, which they return
to year on year. The problem is that they are
unable to grip onto the plas�c because it is
too smooth. They are so desperate to get
under the eaves and try repeatedly un�l they
end up falling to the ground exhausted and
bleeding and if they aren't rescued they
eventually die as they are unable to take off
from the ground due to their �ny legs. (They
would have no trouble at all if some twit
hadn't invented plas�c! the bane of every
living thing on our planet). Thank goodness
for all our Wildlife Rescue Centres who have
reported their greatest number of baby chicks
of all three members of swi�s, swallows and
mar�ns, easily out-numbering all other
fledglings they receive but, being the
dedicated people they are, they managed to
get the majority of them through to their
eventual release in �me to join the adults on
their long journey home.

With September comes fresher weather and
much longed for rain, we can breathe easier
and reflect on how we can prepare ourselves,
should this year’s events become the norm.
Oh how I long for my childhood years when
you could rely on the seasons of spring being
warm, summer warm to hot, autumn cool
and winter cold - with SNOW and everything
followed a pa�ern. Happy Days!

Cheerio

Wendy
Sept 2022

Starling using a nest box under the eaves - it
is possible to give nature a home even with
plas�c fascia boards.
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NEWS FROM MIRES BECK NURSERY
We’re now into the season where summer
plants are coming to an end, but there are
s�ll beau�ful colours everywhere! As we sell
perennial plants, they can be trimmed and
overwintered safely in the ground and will
flower next year, so come and buy your plants
and get them in the ground now! Follow us
on our social media pla�orms for promo�ons
and discounts.

Our bulbs are here and are available in our
retail hut! We would be happy to design
planters for customers, plant them up, and
provide a ‘fill’ charge for bulbs, or perennials
for customers bringing their pots to the
nursery, which can be collected a�er 7 days.
During October we will be open every day
except Saturday, 10am-4pm and will be
launching our plant buying rewards scheme -
details to be released at the retail hut and on
Facebook.. A�er October we will be closed
on weekends un�l the beginning of March.

At our Mires Beck Cafe, we served
light snacks (savoury and sweet),
which were all made onsite. All
fruit and vegetables that were
used were from our Mr Tinklin’s
Vegetable Garden, grown by
Suzanne and some of our service
users. The herbs that we used
were grown by Sandra and her
service users in the Herb Team.
We would like to say a massive
thank you to the Friends of Mires
Beck for suppor�ng and funding us
with our Mires Beck Cafe! We
have really appreciated it, and it
has so far been a great success!

We are planning a Christmas event on 10th

December from 10:30 �ll 3. We are asking for
any volunteers who would like to help us with
serving cakes and refreshments for events
including this year’s Christmas Open Day, to
email Wesley@miresbeck.co.uk.
Please keep following our Facebook page
(@miresbecknursery) and keep looking at our
What’s On and Get Involved pages on our
website (www.miresbeck.co.uk).

Gardening jobs for October:
• Cut back perennials that have died

down – their flowers will come back
next year!

• Prune roses that are climbing
• Mow your lawn and trim hedges
• Established rhubarb crowns need to

be divided to create new plants
• Move tender plants into a

conservatory or greenhouse – it’s
ge�ng colder!

https://www.miresbeck.co.uk
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Directory Of Organisations And Events
CATHOLIC CHURCH: Our Lady of Perpetual Help, Sancton Road, Market Weighton. Mass Saturday

5.30 pm & Sunday 10.30 am. Holy Day Mass 7.00 pm. Weekdays Mass as announced. Fr. David
Standen tel. 01430 873202 or email stmarystjohn@rcdmidd.org.uk website:
www.stmarystjohn.org.uk

CHURCH OF ENGLAND - ALL SAINTS NORTH CAVE, ST. OSWALD HOTHAM, ST JOHNS NORTH
CLIFF: Contact details for Priest in Charge: The Rev. Barry Worsdale, The Vicarage, Church
Lane, North Cave HU15 2GJ Tel: 01430 470716 email: bworsdale@hotmail.co.uk

NORTH CAVE WOMEN’S INSTITUTE: meets in the Village Hall on the FIRST Thursday of each
month at 7.30pm. There is a varied programme of speakers, demonstra�ons etc a�ended by
approx. 30 members. A warm welcome is offered to any ladies who would like to join. For
informa�on contact Barbara Young on 01430 423608 or email
northcavewi@eastyorkshirewi.org.uk

EAST RIDING CHILDREN’S CENTRE: Monday 9.00am un�l 3.30pm, Tuesday 9.00am un�l 5.00pm
and Wednesday9.00am un�l 2.30pm. For more informa�on and to register, call Lisa Howell
(family support worker) on 01482 669474

NORTH CAVE PRE-SCHOOL: VILLAGE HALL: Open Monday - Friday (term �me) 9.00am - 3.00pm
plus ‘lunch clubs’ and ‘rising fives’ sessions. From age 2½. Contact: Julie Tooke, tel. 01430
441547 / 07968 239303

NORTH CAVE VILLAGE HALL: Westgate, available for all kinds of func�ons. All enquiries to the
Booking Secretaries: Eva Dayes 01430 423111 or Maggie Whitlock 01430 424023.

HOTHAM VILLAGE HALL: Newly refurbished with excellent facili�es - available for all kinds of
func�ons. All enquiries to the Booking Clerk Mrs. Pam Johnson, tel. 01430 425285; or Freda
Brocklesby, tel. 01430 421095 email: brocklesby678@b�nternet.com

NORTH CAVE PLAYING FIELDS ASSOCIATION: (includes the Play Area). Registered Charity No
523277. Contact Hon. Sec. John Backhouse. e-mail john.backhouse1@googlemail.com

NORTH CAVE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB: The Pavilion, The Playing Fields, North Cave. Small
friendly club, annual membership £5, all profits go to the Playing Fields/Play Area. Contact Hon.
Sec. John Backhouse. e-mail john.backhouse1@googlemail.com

NORTH CAVE FOOTBALL CLUB: Two adult football teams, new players welcome. Contact Hon.
Sec. John Hewson, tel. 01430 422283

NORTH CAVE CRICKET CLUB: Two teams playing on Saturday a�ernoons and Tuesday evenings.
New members (especially juniors) welcome. Prac�ce evenings Thursday nights during the
season. Contact Hon. Sec. Craig Hewson, tel. 01430 422909

EAST YORKSHIRE CANOE CLUB: Sessions every Saturday morning, South Ings Lane, Newport
Road, North Cave. Beginners welcome. Contact Charles McCaffrey Tel. 01482 867754 or
07813042417 or info@eycc.org For more informa�on see the website: www.eycc.org

NORTH CAVE INDOOR BOWLS: Townend Lane, North Cave, tel. 01430 421378. Open 10.30am to
10.30pm in Winter, from early September un�l the end of April.

CAVE PLAYERS: Amateur Drama Group. Rehearsals take place in South Cave at the WI Hall and
performances take place in North Cave at the Village Hall. For informa�on contact chair, Sharon
01482 840404 or sec. Neil, 01430 424497. For �ckets, contact Malcolm 01430 422073 or visit
www.caveplayers.co.uk

mailto:stmarystjohn@rcdmidd.org.uk
https://www.stmarystjohn.org.uk
mailto:bworsdale@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:brocklesby678@btinternet.com
mailto:john.backhouse1@googlemail.com
mailto:john.backhouse1@googlemail.com
mailto: info@eycc.org
https://www.eycc.org
https://www.caveplayers.co.uk
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DENTIST: Church Street, South Cave. Weekdays 9am to 6pm. Saturdays 9.15am to 12 noon. By
appointment, tel. 01430 423826

OPTICIAN: John Tomlinson based in North Newbald. Tel. 0800 9775994
SOUTH CAVE SCOUTS: Beavers: 6-8s, Cubs: 8-10½s, Scouts: 10½-14s, Explorer Scouts: 14-18s. If

To add a name to the Group’s wai�ng list email: southcavescou�ngmembership@gmail.com.
Anyone with a general enquiry should contact Claire Moverley, Assistant Group Scout Leader on
07803247324.

RAINBOWS, BROWNIES AND GUIDES: 01430 421504 or h�ps://www.girlguiding.org.uk
EAST RIDING CARERS’ SUPPORT SERVICE: tel. 0800 9176844
MEDIBUS: Door to door service to Beverley, Co�ngham, Hull Royal, Goole and Scunthorpe

Hospitals from your front door. tel. 03456 445959 (charged at local rate).
DOCTORS’ SURGERIES:
South Cave: Gilberdyke:

Emergencies and Enquiries 424764 Emergencies and Enquiries 440225
Appointments 422206 Appointments 440225
Repeat prescrip�ons 422495 Repeat prescrip�ons 440225

MOBILE LIBRARY: Any queries, tel. 01482 392749 or check on line: www.eastridinglibraries.co.uk
North Cave: Wednesday - every four weeks from 9th December 2020
Outside No. 30 Newport Road - 10.05am- 10.20am

POST OFFICE: At Londis Cave News, Church Street, Weekdays 6am - 8pm, Weekends 7am - 8pm

POLICE: For non-emergency calls contact your Local Policing Team, tel. 101 (24-7), or e-mail
Police Community Support Officers:

PS David Lonsdale email david.lonsdale@humberside.pnn.police.uk
PC Jack Dominic email jack.dominic@humberside.pnn.police.uk

PCSO Anthony Mell email anthony.mell@humberside.pnn.police.uk
BELL-RINGING: Join us at All Saints’ church on prac�ce night Tuesdays from 7:30-9pm or before

Sunday morning service from 10:30-11, or contact Bill on 470868 for more details.
ANTI-SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR: (Environmental Services)

Noise etc. S Shu�leworth, tel. 01482 396203, out of office hours tel. 01482 393939
YOUR LOCAL COUNTY COUNCILLORS:

Victoria Aitken (NCave) tel. 07721 411620 | Nigel Wilkinson (Eastrington) tel. 07717 364525
Linda Bayram (NCave) 07956 310720 linda@cbayram.karoo.co.uk

NORTH CAVE PARISH COUNCIL: Contact the Parish Clerk in wri�ng: Mrs Ward Tel: 01430 423668
Email: clerknorthcavepc@hotmail.co.uk Hours: Tues / Wed 09:00-14:30 & Thurs 09:00-14:00
(Out of hours please email/leave a voicemail)
NORTH CAVE FLOOD WARDEN: Vacancy - if you would like to volunteer, please contact the Clerk.
CAVES U3A: Speakers mee�ngs at Cave Castle on the first Monday in the month at 2pm except on
Bank holidays when it is deferred for a week. Contact Sec. Bernice Maitland. Tel. 01430 421960

mailto:southcavescoutingmembership@gmail.com
https://www.girlguiding.org.uk
https://www.eastridinglibraries.co.uk
https://www.eastridinglibraries.co.uk
mailto:david.lonsdale@humberside.pnn.police.uk
https://jack.dominic@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:anthony.mell@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:linda@cbayram.karoo.co.uk
mailto:clerknorthcavepc@hotmail.co.uk
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NORTH CAVE INDOOR BOWLING CLUB
Would you like to come and try Indoor Bowls?
Gentle exercise in a warm, friendly, environment?

Open every day from 10:30a.m.
Call and have a cup of coffee - see what it’s all about

Townend Lane, North Cave, HU15 2LZ
Call: 01430 421378 - Email: eileen_hebden@verizon.net

www.northcavebowls.co.uk

The White Hart Inn
Sam and Sharon McKnight welcome you to
your cosy village pub.
Come in and try one of our great choice of
local cask ales as well as our fabulous range
of classic beers, wines and spirits 7 days a
week!
As well as this - we have a range of weekly
and monthly events, including live acoustic
music on the last Saturday of every month and
a singer once a month.
We look forward to seeing you.

Opening times:
Monday - Saturday 4pm-11pm
Sunday 12pm-10.30pm
Weekly events:
Wednesday 7.30pm Poker night
Thursday 8pm Quiz night

For updates see Facebook @thewhitehartinn1

William’s Twilight Pumpkin Nights,
William’s Pumpkins
and Adventure Play

We are open to the public every Friday, Saturday
& Sunday in September, until we open again daily
in October Half Term.Thursdays are for schools
only. Please use the 'All Day AdventureTicket'
option when booking your tickets.Our Saturday

Pizza Nights have now
ended and will be back in

2023.

Best wishes,
Christian andTor Carver

Contact us
by email:

hello@williamsden.co.uk
or phone:

01430 472230

William's Den

mailto:eileen_hebden@verizon.net
mailto:hello@williamsden.co.uk
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Local Businesses - Use them or lose them
Business/Service Name Address Telephone Number
Accommoda�on for visitors Nordham Co�ages 9 and 11 Nordham, North Cave 07951 745033 / 01430 422266
Accommoda�on for visitors Belgrave Co�age, Filey Belgrave Farm, North Cave 07535 633818
Accommoda�on for visitors Bennys Co�age 21A Nordham, North Cave 0787336348 / 07848951730
Accountancy TaxAssist Accountants 12 Westgate, North Cave 01482 235363
Aerial / Satellite /lcd installa�ons Chris Chapman Westgate, North Cave 07739 583300 / 01482 342944
Auc�oneer and Valuers Hawley Auc�oneer and Valuers Albion House, Westgate 01482 868193
Bespoke Tailor and Shirtmaker Robert James 36 Main Street, Hotham 01430 425435
Boarding Ca�ery The Cat's Cradle (Vicky Herd) Cavewood Farm Common Lane 01430 425554
Boarding Ca�ery The Mews Ca�ery Market Weighton Road 01430 422605
Boarding Ca�ery Evergreen (Sarah Page) 6 Sta�on Road 01430 421975
BP Service Sta�on 7am-10 pm Triangle Garage Newport Road 01430 424119
Builder and Joiner Gav Lewis 2 Fairfield 07904 091038 / 01430 424479
Building Contractors Greenwood and Ford Low Road, Everthorpe 01430 423831
Canvas prints from your images Tony Roach FineArtCave Common Lane 01430 423063
Carpet & Hardfloor Cleaning Excellence Floorcare (Mark) 23 Newport Road, North Cave 07919 103138
Childcare Wildflowers childminder North Cave 07903 870865
Chimney Sweep Paul Dobson, Cross Solu�ons 17 Springfield Avenue, Brough 07961 708669
Chiropractor Cave Chiro, Louise Marshman Westcote Fold, S. Cave, HU15 2GU 01757 700500
Clinical hypnotherapist Susan Dukes NIPCH 3 Westgate 01430 425450
Computer services repairs sales Daniel's Laptops Newport Road 01430 421014
Country Garden Florist Mrs. A Gregory e-Florist Gilberdyke 07977 780264 / 01430 441829
Crea�ve exteriors and Fascias Lee Garton 6 Westgate 01430 421268
Dog Grooming Posh Paws North Cave 01430 422605
Dog Grooming Pampered Pooches Westgate 07765 406238 / 01430 470027
Dog Grooming (mobile) Doggie Style 3 Wes�ield Close Hotham 07834 225531
Driving School North Cave School of Motoring 34 Beck Road, Everthorpe 01430 421944
Electrical Appliances Steve Mews Westgate, North Cave 07578 878007
Electrical Contractor David Giles Denmark Rise, North Cave 07778 644002 / 07825 092868
Electrical Goods - Repairs Nigel Cundill • 07962 467111
Electrician - Domes�c J B Electrical Services 38 Beck Road, Everthorpe HU15 2JH 07983 991316 / 01430 423291
Equestrian Bedding T Harrison 21 Newport Road 01430 422560
Equestrian Outlet Haggerstons Newport Road 01430 626118
Estate Agents Chris Clubleyand Co Skillings Lane, Brough 01482 662211
Fish & Chip Shop & Mobile Van The Catch 20A Westgate, North Cave 01430 424550
Funeral services Hortons The Old Police Box 01430 423031
Garden maintenance service Pure Gardens (A Underwood) • 07904 738196 / 01430 425211
Gardening, pa�os, landscape,
fencing

ROS Solu�ons, Ma�hew
Stubbins

Main Street, Hotham 07854 493175

GMP Garden Services T Vessey-Baitson 35 Fairfield 07800 896679 / 01430 421937
Graphic design and illustra�on Katy Potaty www.katypotaty.co.uk 07919 046904 / 01430 423963
Graphic Design and Print Innova�ve Graphics Limited chris�ne@innova�ve-graphics.co.uk 07815 881103
Graphic Design and Print Kinroy Design Canal Side West, Newport 07921 728235
Graphic Design and Print Li�le Graphic Design Company Beck Road, Everthorpe 01430 424317
Hair and Beauty Bu�erflies Hair Bou�que 21 Westgate, North Cave 01430 421000
Hairdressing + Beauty Therapist Curlaway + Frances Spencer 1 Orchard View, Church Street 01430 423712
Improve health and fitness Red Kite Fitness Nordic Walking The Arches, Drewton Estate 07902 462387
Joiner David Dennis 7 Church Street 07721 358453/01430 422332
Joiner Neville Dykes 14 Newport Road 01430 422977
Joiner M J Morton 1 Westgate 01430 470990
Landscape & Property
Maintenance

Turner & Wheel 39 Church St, North Cave 07939 427721 / 01430 235238

Landscape Architects
(Chartered)

2B Landscape Consultancy Ltd www.2bconsultancy.co.uk 01430 423204

Landscape Contractor Humber Landscapes 8 Nordham 07715 522441 / 01430 470920
Livery yard, riding lessons Sue Body South Ings Lane 01430 422238
Nails and Beauty Iconic Nails & Beauty Low Lea, Main Road, Newport 07947546725
Newsagent, Post Office & Store North Cave News 40 Church Street 6-8 daily 7-8 wkd 01430 422363
Op�cian J Tomlinson Newbald 0800 9775994
Painter and Decorator Andrew James 10 Blackthorn Close, Newport 07926 813281 / 01482 651952
Painter and Decorator Craig Lane 24 Westgate 07825 325547 / 01430 440471
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NEVILLE DYKES
JOINER

NOW FITS uPVC WINDOWS,

FASCIAS AND SOFFITS

ALL TYPES OF WOODEN FENCING
Telephone: 01430 422977

Content for next issue ( Dec - Jan) to us by 12 Nov please

Business/Service Name Address Telephone Number
Piano, Singing, Theory & Drama Margaret Iveson, Teacher Newport Road 07951144820 / 01430 422789
Plants, vegetables, eggs Marjoram Nurseries Low Road, Everthorpe 01430 424493
Play - Adventure William's Den Wold Hill, North Cave 01430 472230
Plumber AWS Plumbing and Hea�ng 23 Church Street 07886 026993 / 01430 470827
Plumber G Greaves Plumbing & Hea�ng 68 Main Road, Newport 01430 266130 / 07429 173175
Precision Engineers &
Machinists

John Dunn Engineering Co�age Farm Works, Breck Lane 01430 424957

Prison Printshop Richard Johnson HMP Humber 01430 426507
Property Maintenance Simon Tomlinson 84 Westgate, North Cave 07954 990203
Pub and Restaurant Hotham Arms 2 Main Street, Hotham 01430 422939
Public House The White Hart 20 Westgate, North Cave 01430 470940
Reflexology/Reiki/Foot care Walking on Air Therapies 2 Li�lemoor Close, North Cave 07789 595492
Restaurant / Café William's Den Wold Hill, North Cave 01430 472230
Sand and Gravel Breedon, North Cave Quarry The Quarry, Newport Road 01430 421503
Singing Marissa Steer, Teacher 22 Westgate, North Cave 07572 169215
Snacks and drinks, orders The Li�le Bu�y Bus North Cave Wetlands 07766 117316
Sports Massage Contour Therapies 8 Denmark Rise 01430 470601
Tailoress for altera�ons etc. Mrs Rosemary Cousins 7 Sta�on Road, North Cave 01430 424397
Therapy training www.inspiretherapytraining.com Manor Road, North Cave 07917 097419
Timber Merchants and Logs Geenix Sawmills Crosslands Lane, North Cave 07544 861005
Tree/hedge cu�ng and decking Andy Davey 1A Main Street, Hotham 07957 881298
Tree Surgery and Consultancy East Yorkshire Tree Company North Cave 01430 423966
Tree Surgery, Stump Grinding D R Minns Tree Surgery Beck Road, Everthorpe 07449 002674
Vegetable oil processor Brocklesby Ltd. Crossland Lane 01430 424900
Venue dressing Something Borrowed North Cave 07450 008224
Vintage Crockery,Cutlery &
Crystal Hire

Take That & Tea Party - Olwyn
Latham

The Owl House, 6 Milestone Court 07833 432539

Wedding Services Style My Venue - Liz Ewing 10 Church Street, North Cave 07812 422007 / 01430 424115
Wildflowers and Plants Mires Beck Nursery Low Mill Lane, off Mires Lane 01430 421543
Wills Estate Administra�on Swan Solicitors (David Rhodes ) Professional service in your home 01482 631864

Bill/Liz Blackledge Editor/Typese�er/Webmaster E-mail editor@villagelink.info
Telephone 01430 423204

Simon Plows Delivery & Distribu�on Telephone 07841 052219
Sarah Contact/School Telephone 01430 422551

Village Link Contacts

Are you a business?
Would you like a free lis�ng in the ‘Local Businesses - Use them or lose them’ table?

Contact: The Editor giving informa�on, as shown above.
Adver�sing space - if you would like to adver�se, please contact The Editor for rates and availability.

Domestic & Commercial
01430 423291 / 07983 991316

info@jbselectrical.co.uk / www.jbselectrical.co.uk
Fully Qualified & Insured
No Job Too Big or Small
Free Estimates & No VAT

New Installation/Full & Part Rewires
Consumer Unit Moves & Upgrades Extra
Sockets & lights inc. Security Fault
Finding & Repair Work
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D.A. GILES
(ELECTRICAL)
LTD.

Tel: 01430 470842
Mb: 07778 644002
Mb: 07825 092868

PARTP
Domestic Registered

New builds,
Re-wires, Fire
and Intruder Alarms. Full
tes�ng, inspec�on and
cer�fica�on. New
consumer unit (fuse board). CCTV.
Large or small - we cover them all.
Free quota�ons:

Nordham Cottages
www.nordhamcottages.co.uk

North Cave HU15 2LT

Bay Tree, Horseshoe & Baker's Cottage
4* accredited, inter-connecting holiday cottages
1, & 3 bedroom cottages with 2 bathrooms Ideal
for 'Nearest & Dearest', friends or colleagues
Weddings, 'family gathering' & business stays

Reservations taken for w/e, mid-wk, wk & longer
Restored cottage-barn 'events space' for meetings

Contact: Louise Martin

01430 422266 or 07951745033
louisem200@hotmail.co.uk

Single items to full homes cleared Valuations given
for insurance,

probate and sale
Albion House, Westgate, North Cave, HU15 2NJ Contact John or
Caroline Hawley - 01482 868193 Mobiles: John 07850 225805

Caroline 07980 624583
email: info@hawleys.info www.hawleys.info

Hanging Baskets - Basket & Patio Plants
Bark Chippings - Multi Purpose Compost

BEDDING PLANTS - PALMS
Rockery Plants,

Perennials & Shrubs
Fresh Vegetables

British Hand Made Glazed Pots

01430 424493
Woodside House, Low
Road, Everthorpe

Marjoram
Nurseries
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LOCAL
EYECARE

BOOK ONLINE OR
CALL FOR

APPOINTMENT

WITH THE
EMPHASIS
ON CARE

THOROUGH EYE
EXAMINATION
CONTINUITY OF
CARE
GREAT CHOICE OF
FRAMES
IMPARTIAL ADVICE


